
THE MOST SACRED HEART OF JESUS - YEAR B

FROM THE PASTOR 
Practice: The Sacred Heart  

Abba Poemen said, “Teach your mouth to say what is in your heart.” Many of the desert  
fathers and mothers, as well as the Philokalia in the Eastern Orthodox tradition, have  
described prayer as bringing your thinking down into your heart. It always seemed like 
soft piety to me until someone taught me how to do it, and I learned the immense benefits 
of the prayer of the heart. As a Catholic, I was often puzzled by the continued return to 
heart imagery, such as Jesus pointing to his “Sacred Heart” and Mary pointing to her 
“Immaculate Heart.” I often wonder what people actually do with these images. Are they 
mere sentiment? Are they objects of worship or objects of transformation? You must  
return their gaze and invitation for a long time to get the transformative message and 
healing. Such images keep recurring only because they are speaking something important 
from the unconscious, maybe even something necessary for the soul’s emergence. 

Love lives and thrives in the heart space. It has kept me from wanting to hurt people who 
have hurt me. It keeps me every day from obsessive, repetitive, or compulsive head 
games. It can make the difference between being happy and being miserable and negative. 
Could this be what we are really doing when we say we are praying for someone? Yes, we 
are holding them in our heart space. Do this in an almost physical sense, and you will see 
how calmly and quickly it works. 

Next time a resentment, negativity, or irritation comes into your mind, and you want to 
play it out or attach to it, move that thought or person literally into your heart space.  
Dualistic commentaries are lodged in your head; but in your heart, you can surround this 
negative thought with silence. There it is surrounded with blood, which will often feel 
warm like coals. In this place, it is almost impossible to comment, judge, create story 
lines, or remain antagonistic. You are in a place that does not create or feed on contraries 
but is the natural organ of life, embodiment, and love. Now the Sacred Heart and the  
Immaculate Heart have been transferred to you. They are pointing for you to join them 
there. The “Sacred Heart” is then your heart too. 

Richard Rohr OFM © 

In His Heart 

Fr Mark MSC 



FROM THE PASTOR 
(CONTINUED) 

Prayer to the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

O most holy heart of Jesus, 
fountain of every blessing, 

I adore you, 
I love you, 

and with lively sorrow for my sins 
I offer you this poor heart of mine. 

Make me humble, 
patient, pure 

and wholly obedient to your will. 

Grant, Good Jesus, 
that I may live in you and for you. 

Protect me in the midst of danger. 
Comfort me in my afflictions. 

Give me health of body, 
assistance in my temporal needs, 

your blessing on all that I do, 
and the grace of a holy death. 

Amen. 

 



PARISH NOTICES 
SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 

CONFIRMATION 
Sacramental preparation for Confirmation 
has commenced. Please pray for our Parish 
children who are preparing for  
Confirmation on Saturday, 7th July2018 at 
6:30pm. The dates for preparation meetings 
are: 
 Mass THIS Sunday 10th June. 
 Presentation of Creed - Sunday, 17th 

June, Mass, 9:00am. Candidates will be 
presented with the Creed during Mass. 
This will be followed by the Second 
Workshop, for Parents and Children in 
the Parish Centre immediately following 
the 9:00am Mass. 

 Mass - Sunday, 24th June, Mass, 9:00am. 
This will be followed by the Third  
Workshop, for Parents and Children in 
the Parish Centre immediately following 
the 9:00am Mass. 

 Practice & Archbishop’s Visit -  
Thursday, 5th July. 5:45pm, Practice for 
Confirmation in Church, for Parents, 
Candidates and Sponsors. Visit of  
Archbishop Julian, 6:45pm in Parish 
Centre, for Parents, Candidates and 
Sponsors. 

 Confirmation with Mass, Saturday, 7th 
July, at 6:30pm, for Parents, Candidates, 
Sponsors and Family. 

EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED  
SACRAMENT & ROSARY 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament is 
held each Friday after Mass until 
5:00pm in the Parish Centre Chapel. 

THINKING ABOUT BECOMING  
CATHOLIC? 

You are invited to join a group of  
like-minded people, who are thinking about 
becoming Catholic. If you are interested 
please see Fr Mark. 
 
 

NEW EMAIL ADDRESS & PHONE  
NUMBERS PARISH & FR MARK 

Our transitioning to our new email address 
and phone number is now complete. The 
email address for the Parish, Fr Mark and  
Fr Kaz together with the new phone  
numbers are listed in the contacts section of 
this bulletin. 

FEAST OF THE SACRED HEART 
The Feast of the Sacred Heart is  
celebrated in the Parish THIS weekend. 
Immediately after the 9:00am Sunday 
Mass, a Brunch will be served in the 
School/Parish Hall. 

EVANGELISATION AND MISSION EVENING 
Christ, our Hope and Joy is a Mission  
Evening to be held in the Church on 
Wednesday, 4 July 2018, commencing at 
5.30pm, concluding at 7.30pm. The Mission 
Evening is an initiative of the Archbishop 
who will give the mission talk. The evening 
will include song, testimony, preaching,  
adoration and prayer. All parishioners are 
invited to attend this evening of spiritual  
renewal.  

COLLECTION FOR VINNIES WINTER  
APPEAL 

This weekend the Vinnies Winter appeal 
will be held. Envelopes are located on the 
pews and can be placed into the collection 
baskets. This appeal assists Vinnies services 
in Tasmania which are in more demand than 
ever as the cost of essential goods and  
services including health, rent and utilities 
are increasing faster than wages for low in-
come earners. Your donation will assist Vin-
nies to meet these needs. 

MEMORIAL SERVICE MASS FOR 
BR JACK HIGGINS cfc 

A Memorial Service Mass for Br Jack Higgins 
cfc will be held on Thursday 14th June 2018 
at 7:00pm at St Therese of Lisieux Church. 
All are welcomed to attend. 
 
 



ST VINCENT PALLOTTI SCHOLARSHIP: 
APPLICATIONS NOW OPEN 

The St Vincent Pallotti Scholarship Trust  
offers scholarships to enable lay people to 
further their understanding and skills in 
leadership/ministry or a specialised activity, 
such as promoting faith enhancement, social 
justice and pastoral care.  Applications close 
23rd July 2018. Details and application: 
http://www.pallottine.org.au/scholarships/
st-vincent-pallotti-scholarship-for-lay-
ministry.html 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE STATE 
CONFERENCE 

Attention All Ladies! You are invited to  
attend the 61st State Conference of Catholic 
Women’s League Tas. Inc. at the Hobart  
Airport Travelodge Motel Cambridge on 
29th August through to 31st August, 2018. 
Come and stay. Hear wonderful speakers 
Sonia Di Mezza and Doctor Deirdre Little. 
Enjoy the best two days with great company 
and like-minded people. For details of how 
to book, contact: Jan Phone 03 6265 2321  

WORLD YOUTH DAY PILGRIMAGE  
JANUARY 2019 

The Archdiocese of Hobart is planning to 
take young people to the upcoming World 
Youth Day in Panama, to be held in January 
2019. If you are aged between 18-35 years 
old, please take one of the postcards located 
in the Church foyer. The estimated cost is 
around $5,000 per person. Additionally, if 
you are interested please see Deacon  
Michael so planning can be commenced to 
assist with fundraising towards your  
attendance. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RACHEL’S VINEYARD  
Many men and women who suffer grief after 
an abortion need hope to move on. You are 
not alone, there is hope after an abortion  
experience. We can help. Our next Rachel’s 
Vineyard retreat for healing after abortion 
will be held in Hobart on August 31st to  
September 2nd. To speak to someone please 
call Anne Sherston on the confidential 
phone lines 03 62298739 or 0478599241. 

PLANNED GATHERING “ 
“HEART CENTERED LEADERSHIP 

On 14th to 16th September at St Mary’s 
Towers, Douglas Park, training in Heart  
Centred Leadership to people in MSC  
Parishes will be offered. The course will be 
over a weekend starting on Friday evening 
and finishing lunch time Sunday and will be 
based on the very successful programme  
offered to people in MSC Colleges.  
Facilitators Alison McKenze (Chevalier  
Institute) and Narita Perrotta (Hindmarsh/
Findon Parish). Participants will explore 
what it means to be a leader in formation in 
Spirituality of the Heart for people in  
leadership roles in MSC parishes. It is  
envisaged that there will be two or three 
participants from each MSC parish. Costs 
are to be advised together with the final  
programme. If you are interested please see  
Deacon Michael. 

MATRIMONIUM SUMMER SCHOOL 
A deep dive into God’s plan for sexuality and 
marriage for young adults. Monday, 21st 
January to Friday, 25th January 2019, at 
Jane Franklin Hall, South Hobart. Speakers 
include Professor Tracey Rowland, Dr Kevin 
Donnelly and Anna Krohn. For more  
information call Ben Smith on 03 6208 6036 
or email ben.smith@aohtas.org.au. 
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ST THERESE’S CATHOLIC TENNIS CLUB 
St Therese's Catholic Tennis Club continues 
to enjoy tennis at the Domain Tennis  
Centre each Tuesday and Friday morning, 
Tuesday and Thursday afternoon and on 
the fourth Sunday of the month 
(afternoon). Contact Ros Williams on  
0407 838 367. 

STEWARDSHIP 
“And if a house is divided against itself, that 
house will not be able to stand.” – MARK 
3:25 

Do your parish ministries complement each 
other or do they compete against each  
other? Is your parish “one Body of Christ” or 
a bunch of little, separate ministries  
controlled by human ego? The goal of all 
parish ministries is to bring people to Christ. 
All of our parish work should be for the  
glory of God’s name, not our own name. 

‘The One They Had Pierced’ 
Hos 11:1.3-4.8-9; Eph 38-12.14-19; Jn 19:31-32 

As you enter the Basilica at Issoudun 
(France), where the MSC’s were founded in 
1854, you cannot help being over-powered 
by the sight of Mary’s statue on the left of 
the altar and the Pierced One crucified at the 
right of the altar. Mary, who gazes on the 
pierced Heart of her Son, was given the title 
‘Our Lady of the Sacred Heart.’ She does not 
shrink from her terrible duty as a mother. 
She has to be with her son to the last. 

The soldiers are only doing their job. The 
prisoners are not to be left hanging on the 
cross as the solemn festival begins. Soldiers 
are sent to break the legs of the criminals to 
hasten their deaths. A heavy mallet is used 
to break the legs. Then they notice that Jesus 
appears to be dead already. So one of them 
takes his lance and pierces the heart of Jesus 
just to be sure. ‘Not one of his bones shall be 
broken’ is a reference to the Passover lamb 
that was slain at that very time. 

The Beloved disciple, standing with Mary, 
sees this happen. What he sees strikes him 
as profoundly significant. From Jesus’ side 
flows blood and water. The hour of glory has 
come and the Spirit is being poured out over 
the world. John is interested only in the  
symbolism. The purpose of his writing is 
very single-minded: ‘These things are  
written so that you may come to believe that 
Jesus is the Messiah, the Son of God, and that 
through believing you may have life in his 
name’ (20:31). 

From the pierced Heart of Jesus flow blood 
and water. Water is a symbol of the Spirit.  
Jesus had foretold this in the Temple: ‘Let 
anyone who is thirsty come to me, and let 
the one who believes in me drink. As  
scripture has said: Out of his heart shall flow 
rivers of living water.’ John adds, ‘Now he 
said this about the Spirit, which believers in 
him were to receive.’ (7:37-39) With the  
water came blood. The price was high.  
Nothing less than Jesus’ complete gift of 
himself could persuade us of his love. 

Noel Mansfield, msc  © 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

Envelopes: $   1,465.25 

Loose: $   1,008.75 

TOTAL: $   2,474.00 

Week’s Budget Collections: 
                                                 $   2,538.00 

LOSS -$        64.00 

Thank You!  



HOW CAN I BE INVOLVED IN PLENARY 
COUNCIL 2020 ? 
There are many ways you can be involved.  

WHEN WAS THE LAST PLENARY COUNCIL 
IN AUSTRALIA? 
The last Plenary Council was held 80 years 
ago in Australia in 1937.  

WHAT WILL BE ON THE AGENDA FOR 
THE PLENARY COUNCIL SESSION IN 
2020? 
The agenda for the first session of the  
Council will be formed in response to the  
dialogue and listening process that will  
happen during 2018-19. After an open and 
inclusive process of listening, dialogue, 
prayer and discernment, we will form the 
Council agenda in late 2019 and early 2020.  

WHO ATTENDS THE PLENARY COUNCIL 
SESSIONS? 
“Plenary” refers to the Council being  
attended by all local churches that are in 
Australia. This means the geographical  
dioceses such as Hobart Archdiocese,  
Lismore Diocese etc., as well as the other  
local churches, which include the Military 
Diocese, Eastern Church Eparchies and  
others of this nature. Altogether, Australia 
has 34 “local churches”. 

The delegates of the Council sessions are 
leaders with particular roles in our local 
churches. These are outlined in canon law 
(c. 443) and fall into two categories: those 
who must be called, and those who can be 
called. 

Those who must be called to the Council  
include: 

 All diocesan Archbishops and Bishops; 
 All auxiliary Bishops; 
 Other titular Bishops who have been  

given special functions in Australia,  
either by the Apostolic See or by the  
Australian Catholic Bishops Conference; 

 All Vicars General; 
 All Episcopal Vicars; 
 Some Superiors and Congregational 

Leaders of religious orders; and 
 Some rectors of seminaries in Australia. 

Those who May be called to the Council  
include: 
 Lay people; 
 Clergy; 
 Retired Bishops living in Australia at the 

time of the Council. 

The number of people who can be called to 
the Council must be a maximum of half of 
those who must be called: i.e. if the total 
number of people who must be called is 
164, then the maximum number of others 
who may be called is 82 people. 

All Council delegates have a vote. Some have 
a deliberative vote, while others have a  
consultative vote. The deliberative voting is 
how the final decisions are made at the 
Council. These deliberative decisions are 
forwarded to Rome to ensure they are  
consistent with the universal teachings of 
the Catholic Church and then the legislation 
becomes binding for the Catholic Church in 
Australia. 

Others such as advisors and consultors can 
also be invited to the Council as guests.  
Observers may also be invited. Anyone  
invited as a guest or observer does not have 
voting rights at the Council. 
HAVE YOUR SAY - Everyone is invited to 
respond to the question: 

“WHAT DO YOU THINK GOD 
IS ASKING OF US IN  

AUSTRALIA AT THIS TIME?” 



LET US PRAY FOR 

The Sick 
Thanh Huynh, Shirley Lehner, Susan Wilson,  
Fr Peter Nicholls, Josh Stokes, Lise Levaque, 
Mary Hughes, Drina Paradzik, Olga Woods,  
Jay Jennings, Tony Dalton, Elsa Bazan,  
Bev Murray, Kayden Edwards, Marian Zieba,  
Alan O’Rourke, Marie Morrisby,  
Lorna Brazendale, Leo Manning,  
Felicity Matthews, Marie Knight. 

Anniversaries 
Janina Z. Kopaczynski,Pelagia Rakowski,  
Ron Gamble, Shelagh Sonners,  
Nenita V. Zuchowicz, Aleksander Radziwon, 
Norman Direen, Keith Bradshaw,  
Thomas Kendall, Jim Dalton, Maria Sianski, 
Fr Michael Durkan, Christopher Dawes,  
Dorothy M. Elliott, Fr Dallas Cox,  
Lewis Johnson, Milton Maywood,  
Doris Higgins, Fr Aloysius English,  
Kelvin Baldock, Barney Curtin,  
Leonore Scanlon, Ronald James Munro,  
Beverley Dawn Morrisby, Colleen Pattison, 
Kathleen Johnson, Fr Michael Tierney,  
Stephan Almonaitis, Eddy Jakob,  
Francis Mary Morgan, Rosalie Nemec,  
Maria Chrost, Fr Brendan Sykes,  
Robert George Russell, Vladas Mikelaitis, 
Giuseppe De Cesare, Desmond Henry Lockett, 
Elizabeth Lypka, James John Cooper,  
Sydney Grubb (Snr), Fr John Miller, 
Alice McConnon, Rosario Pace, Norah Massie, 
Doreen Klye, William Clare, Theo Driessen, 
Domenico Passarelli, Herbert Patrick Coad, 
Maria Czerniawski, Lawrence B. McGuinness, 
Maria Opiniano, Terry Cashion,  
Paul Monaghan, Urban Haley, Betty Oliver. 

Recently Deceased 
Fr Roger Duggan MSC,  
Genowefa Grzegorczyk, Br Jack Higgins cfc 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARISH OFFICE AND PRESBYTERY 
24 Hopkins Street, Moonah 

PO Box 819, Moonah 7009 

Phone: 03 9412 8471 

Email: moonahlutana@aohtas.org.au 

Web: http://cdtas.org.au/moonah  

Office Hours: 

Monday, & Friday 9:00am - 5:00pm, 

Tuesday & Wednesday 8:30am - 11:00am 

Parish Priest: Fr Mark Hanns MSC 
Phone: 03 9412 8472 
Email:  
pastormoonahlutana@aohtas.org.au 

Deacon: Rev Michael Hangan 
Phone: 0438 243 533  
Email: michael.hangan@aohtas.org.au 

Polish Chaplain: Fr Kazimierz Bojda 
SChr 
Phone: 03 9412 8429 
Email: 
polishchaplainmoonah@aohtas.org. au 

ST THERESE’S SCHOOL 
24 Hopkins Street, Moonah 
Phone: 6272 1403 
Principal: Mr Cameron Brown 
Email: sttherese@catholic.tas.edu.au 

RECONCILIATION: 
Saturday 11:00am-11:30am 

BAPTISMS AND MARRIAGES: 
By appointment 

ARCHDIOCESAN WEBSITE: 
www.hobart.catholic.org.au 

TOWARDS HEALING HELPLINE: 
Phone: 1800 356 613 

TRUTH JUSTICE & HEALING 
COUNCIL: 

http://www.tjhcouncil.org.au 

PLENARY COUNCIL: 
http://www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au 
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READINGS 
10th June, 2018 

The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus - 
Year B 

ENTRANCE ANTIPHON: 
The designs of his Heart are from age to age, 
to rescue their souls from death, 
and to keep them alive in famine. 

FIRST READING: (Hosea 11:1, 3-4, 8-9) 
My heart is saddened at the thought of  
parting. 

PSALM: (Isaiah 12:2-6) 

You will draw water joyfully from the 
springs of salvation. 

SECOND READING: (Ephesians 3:8-12, 14-19) 

To know the love of Christ is better than all 
knowledge. 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: (Matthew 11:29) 

Alleluia, alleluia! 

Take my yoke upon you; 
learn from me, for I am gentle and lowly in 
heart. Alleluia! 

GOSPEL: (John 19:31-37) 

One of the soldiers pierced his side with a 
lance, and immediately there came out blood 
and water. 

MASS TIMES 
Monday 11th to Sunday 17th June 2018 

 English Polish 

Monday 9:15am  

Tuesday No Mass 9:00am 

Wednesday 12:00 noon  

Thursday 9:15am  

Friday 12:00 noon 9:00am 

Saturday 6:30pm  

Sunday 9:00am 
4:30pm 

10:45am 

READINGS/ROSTERS 
17th June, 2018 

11th Sunday in Ordinary Time -  
Year B 

ENTRANCE ANTIPHON: 
O Lord, hear my voice, for I have called to you; 
be my help. 
Do not abandon or forsake me, O God, my  
Saviour! 

FIRST READING: (Ezekiel 17:22-24) 
I have made the small tree great. 

PSALM: (Psalm 91:2-3, 13-16) 

Lord, it is good to give thanks to you. 

SECOND READING: (2 Corinthians 5:6-10) 

Whether we are living in the body or exiled 
from it, we are intent on pleasing the Lord. 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:  
Alleluia, alleluia! 

The seed is the word of God, Christ is the  
sower; 
all who come to him will live forever. 

Alleluia! 

GOSPEL: (Mark 4:26-34) 

The mustard seed, the smallest of all seeds, 
grows into the biggest shrub of all. 

Saturday 6:30pm 
Readers Steve Randell,  
 Margaret Henderson 
Ministers Phil Blake, Donna Bone 
Projector Threessa K 

Sunday 9:00am 
Readers Fadi Elbarbar, Marie Anders 
Ministers Marty Ogle, Maureen Pangrazzi 
Sick Maureen Pangrazzi 
Projector Eva Hangan 

Sunday 4:30pm 
Readers Peter Flint, Carlene Larkin 
Ministers Eva Hangan, Melissa Brown 
Projector Kerrie Morrisby 

Altar Fran Smith 

Cleaning Monica Sianski, Victoria Maty 

Counters Roy Munro, David Devereux 


